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St.Paul’s Catholic School Jacksonville Beach, FL

THE VOICE OF 

BOICE…

REVERENCE—It is interesting to note that St. Paul was a great Evangelist.  He spread the word of the Gospel at every opportunity.  The symbol of St. Paul depicts an open Bible with a sword running downward through the spine of the open Bible. The open Bible represents the new Law he preached and the sword—the sword of the Spirit.  Reverence is a gift of the Spirit that helps us love and worship God.  We at St. Paul’s should hold the gift of Reverence especially dear since St. Paul represents “The Sword of the Spirit.” There are many ways open to us to show reverence.  Praying is one way to show reverence, or piety.  Other ways include showing respect for others, because they are sons and daughters of God and expressing our concern for all that God created.  Reverence includes showing respect for our-self, always remembering how important it is in our life to make good choices.  Knowing that our bodies are a temple of God, and doing our best not to lose sight of the need to always strive to do what is right in God’s eyes.  

     Reverence, or piety, does not mean an artificial or conspicuous show of living out our faith. Reverence can be as simple as remembering to enter Church quietly and prayerfully; and remembering to give our 

attention to the message our Priest brings to us during Mass. Reverence may be shown simply by giving the attention and care to every person with whom we work and live.  It means showing love, especially to God!

 P.T.A. NEWS—

MARY CHAMBERS-PRESIDENT

     Please come and join us for our next P.T.A. Meeting to be held on Thursday, March 21, 2002, at 6:30 p.m. in the school cafeteria.  Our agenda will include entertainment by Mrs. Card & Company, Nomination for the P.T.A. Board Officers for next year (President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Supply Officer.  Refreshments will be served.

     P.T.A. along with the 6th Grade will have a hot dog lunch on Monday, March 25, 2002.  P.T.A. will supply the hot dogs and 6th Grade will supply the baked goods.  The profits from this lunch will be donated to The Spinal Cord Foundation in Miami in Mr. Tetlow’s name. 

    UPCOMING:  SAFETY PATROL EASTER PIE SALE!!

IT’S A 4-PEAT!!!!!!

Congratulations to St. Paul’s 2002 Soccer Team!  This will be the 4th year in a row they have won the League Championship and the Tournament Championship Game.  WE ARE PROUD OF YOU!   Sean Halpin, Kenny Argueta and Carley Reiley were named as the players for the Diocesan All-Star Game.  In my book and a lot of others, after a 4-peat, there wasn’t a member on that team that wasn’t an all-star!!!!

 The team had a special reason to win this year. Word had spread that Coach Bailie would be putting up her soccer cleats at the end of this school year after coaching the St. Paul’s Soccer Team for 21 years.  When asked how she had first started to Coach Soccer, I learned she was told her son’s team would not have a Coach unless she was willing to take on the job!  So…for 21 years Coach has made sure the students of St. Paul’s were able to have a team!  THANKS COACH!  For those of you lucky enough to see the tournament championship game played against the Christ-the-King Ravens, it was a nail-biter!

At the end of the game, when we realized we had won…Coach Bailie was lifted and hugged by her son and team members!  St. Paul’s played with all their hearts….and were able to deliver Coach’s last ‘great’ victory!  

    Coach Bailie has turned over her coaching position to Chris Stouffer, who is currently teaching Art at St. Paul’s.  Well…will it be a 5-Peat!  TIME WILL TELL!  I  say, GO FOR IT!!!!

THE MODERN WOODMEN OF AMERICA ORATORICAL CONTEST….

Recently, Mrs. Peluso listened to her students deliver their speeches on “What Makes America Great.”  Eleven finalists were selected to present their speech to the Middle School.  The fifth grade students were also present to hear these speeches for the first time.  The eleven finalists selected were:  Patch Kuhlman, Emily Deegan, Kiersten Gunning, Katie Galligan, Casey Kelley, Eleanor Cecconi, Trey Fletcher, Alex Tiemeier, Marta Perez, Samantha Saucier, and Sean Carey-Love.  Wednesday, February 27th, these students waited anxiously to present their speeches in front of the entire Middle School and Fifth Grade classes. The panel of judges included Mrs. Mimi Whitehouse, Mrs. Terri Moore (Principal of Holy Spirit Catholic School), and Ms. Sidney Katsikas.  Numbers were drawn to determine the order of their presentations and what followed was truly wonderful!  At the conclusion of the presentations three winners were chosen:  

3rd Place – Eleanor Cecconi

2nd Place – Emily Deegan

1st Place – Casey Kelley

These students have won the privilege to compete in the Level II Competition to be held at St. Joseph’s Catholic School on Monday, March 4th, @ 6:30 p.m.

The winner of the Level II Competition will be competing at the Level III Competition the following week, Monday, March 11th, @ 6:30 p.m.

THANK YOU STUDENTS, FOR A JOB WELL DONE!  GOOD LUCK, GIRLS!

LONG-RANGE PLANNING COMMITTEES ESTABLISHED…

Thursday, February 21st. Eileen Brown, School Board Member and Chairperson of the Long-Range Planning Project held a meeting with parents and teachers who had expressed an interest to serve on specific long range planning committees.  We would like to thank the parents and teachers who attended this meeting and shared their ideas and began the development process of our hopes and dreams for the future of St. Paul’s Catholic School.  Four Committees were established and if you are interested in participating in the future development of these plans, please give our Chair-Persons a call.  Your input is welcome.

GRANT WRITING COMMITTEE  CHAIR-PERSON:  Mr. Peter Braza

Mr. Braza now has five members serving on his committee.  If you have special knowledge in the area of Grant Writing and would like to share your expertise, please call the school office and we will pass along your name to Mr. Braza so you will get the details of future committee meetings.

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE CHAIR-PERSON:  Mrs. Jill Kapron

The fund-raising committee now has five members.  They have already held the first meeting and their next meeting is scheduled to be held March 11th, 6:30 p.m., at the home of Tammy Cronin.  

CAFETERIA/KITCHEN COMMITTEE ACTING CHAIR-PERSON:  Mrs. Veronica DiMare

This committee has already begun investigating possibilities for a future hot-lunch program and renovating the school’s cafeteria and kitchen.  Presently, we have six members on this committee.  

PLAYGROUND/INTRAMURALS COMMITTEE CHAIR-PERSON:  Mrs. Mary Phillips

Presently we have three members on this committee. They have chosen to include in this committee the area of Intramurals for our students.  Mrs. Phillips would like to invite anyone interested in working in the area of Intramurals to join this committee.

ANYONE INTERESTED IN JOINING THESE COMMITTEES MAY CALL THE SCHOOL OFFICE TO EXPRESS YOUR INTEREST.  YOUR NAME WILL BE GIVEN TO THE COMMITTEE CHAIR-PERSON SO YOU WILL BE ABLE TO OBTAIN FUTURE INFORMATION ABOUT COMMITTEE MEETINGS.

MATH-COUNTS COMPETITION

The following group of students has been preparing for the Math Counts Competition held each year in Duval County under the guidance of Mrs. Debbie Cannon:  Jason Antico, Chase Grause, Tommy Rizzo, Marta Perez, Casey Kelley, Emily Deegan, Alex Tiemeier, & Bill Waller.

On Saturday, February 23rd, these students participated in Math Counts at Episcopal High School and competed with students from Duval and surrounding counties.  The first half of the morning each participant was tested individually.  After lunch, the participants were involved in team competition.  

Two of our students made the Top Student Honors list:  Marta Perez and Jason Antico.  

Thanks to our participants for representing St. Paul’s Catholic School and thanks to Ms. Katsikas for accompanying them for the day.

WE ARE PROUD OF YOU!

LET’S HEAR IT FOR THE STRINGS!!

Congratulations to Tim Seifert and to Katie and Matt Galligan.  They each received “Superior” ratings for their violin performances at The Music Federation Clubs of America competition held February 22nd at the University of North Florida.  Tim, Katie and Matt now have the opportunity to compete in the State competition in Orlando.  Good Luck!

These three talented students will also be performing in the Jacksonville Symphony Youth Orchestra’s Spring Concert on Sunday, March 10th, at 5:00 p.m.  The cost of tickets will be $12.00 for adults and $7.00 for students.  The performance will be held at Jacobi Symphony Hall and tickets can be purchased at the Box Office:  354-5547.




HOMEROOM SCRAPBOOK NEWS…

Each homeroom has been charged with the task of adding 2 ½ scrapbook pages to their homeroom scrapbook for the year.  These scrapbooks travel with their class.  We are 


DIOCESAN MUSIC

FESTIVAL…

Parents are welcome to come to the Annual Diocesan Choral Festival to be held at the University of North Florida Arena on Thursday, March 7th at 7:00 p.m.  Ms. Card will be taking a group from St. Paul’s to sing in this wonderful event along with some of our Advanced Band Students, and violinists.  We will be joining over 700 other students from across the Diocese, including students from Bishop Kenny and St. Joseph’s Academy.  This is truly a wonderful experience.  The performance lasts approximately 1 hour and would be a special event for everyone to remember.  Please take the time from your busy schedule and join us!  You will be so glad that you did!








 

SERVICE TO 

OTHERS…

Several wonderful service projects are under way at St. Paul’s Catholic School!  

Mr. Tetlow’s classes collected enough money to send five $10.00 Gift Certificates for Publix groceries to Beaches Habitat.

Mrs. Peluso’s Sixth Grade Classes will be providing the baked goods for the March 25th Hot Dog Lunch.  The profits from the lunch will be donated to The Spinal Cord Foundation in Miami in Mr. Tetlow’s name.

The St. Paul’s Athletic Department is sponsoring the St. Patrick’s Day Raffle.  Be on the look-out for these raffle tickets.  The proceeds from this raffle go to the Mendenhall Scholarship Fund, which provides two scholarships each year, to studentj-athletes attending either Bishop Kenny or St. Joseph’s Academy.  (Students must make application for this scholarship in order to be eligible.)

The Math-A-Thon is underway.  Students take pledges to complete a booklet of math problems.  All proceeds collected go to cancer research at St. Jude’s Children’s Hospital!  

Holy Rosary Art Fest—Students from our National Junior Honor Society along with Mr. Stouffer and Art Fest Committee Members will be taking our Far East Art Fest to Holy Rosary on March 8th!  Holy Rosary does not have a formal art program and this event is one of the most “looked forward to events of the year”.  

JUMP ON BOARD THE 

E-WAVE..

Over 75 e-mail addresses have been received from St. Paul’s families to begin our first phase of the e-mail flyer distribution process.  If you would like to receive informational flyers from school via e-mail, simply provide your e-mail address to Mrs. Tammy Pramuka @ jpramuka@attbi.com 

You can also submit flyers you would like to see distributed to school families to Mrs. Boice for approval, according to the new Flyer distribution rules available to you in our school office.  The form along with the instructions can also be found attached to this newsletter. 

Not all flyers will be sent via e-mail, however, the majority of our school flyers will be available to you via e-mail.

HELP US SAVE THE TREES!  

CLINIC NEEDS…

The school clinic could use the following items:

Kleenex

Baggies

Digital Thermometer Probe Covers

Donations are very welcome!



WE HONOR THE

6TH MONTH ANNIVERSARY OF SEPTEMBER 11TH…

Recently we received an e-mail from the National Beta Club of St. Charles Elementary School in Youngstown, Ohio.  They are sponsoring a time of remembrance for the victims of September 11th on the 6th month anniversary.  Schools from each time zone will participate at a different clock time so that we’re all sharing in the remembrance 

at the same time.  Eastern time will be 1:30 p.m.  Our children will be asked to pray an Our Father, a Hail Mary, and a Glory Be.


ST. JOSEPH’S ACADEMY VISIT…

Our 8th Grade students will be visiting St. Joseph’s Academy on Wednesday, March 20th.  They will be attending their Spring  Play, “Our Miss Brooks” by Christopher Sergel.  Students will also be provided lunch as well as a tour of the new school facilities.


S.G.A. ANNUAL

EASTER EGG HUNT 

FOR KINDERGARTEN & 1ST GRADE…

Wednesday, March 27th, Kindergarten and 1st Grade will enjoy a special easter egg hunt sponsored by our St. Paul’s Student Government Association.  Students will be searching for eggs and will receive lolly pops.  The student who finds the “Golden Egg” will receive a chocolate bunny!  
















            DATE		MINISTERS		FOCUS			CHOIR





March       1		4-K   		Reverence            		8th Grade


March       7				Stations @ 2:00


March   	   8	              3rd Grades	Lent				7th Grade


March      14				Stations @ 2:00


March      15         	8th Grade    	St. Patrick			6th Grade


March     21				Stations @ 2:00


March   	  22	   	7th Grade	Lent				5th Grade


			  





Any parents who are Eucharistic Ministers and would like to serve during their child’s Mass, contact Clare Knight @ 246-4368.


































































































REPORT CARDS ISSUED


FRIDAY, MARCH 25TH


& 


HONOR ROLL CERTIFICATES


ISSUED FOLLOWING MASS





BROWN BAGG’IN IT WITH


THE PRINCIPAL 


LUNCHEON


TUESDAY, MARCH 12


@ 11:30 A.M.


PARISH CENTER CONFERENCE ROOM


(P.T.A. will provide drinks)





ALL PARENTS ARE WELCOME


If you would like to discuss a 


Special topic, let me know..


Mrs. Boice





11:00 DISMISSAL


FRIDAY, MARCH 15


&


NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS


MONDAY, MARCH 18





NEED VOLUNTEER HOURS??





SCHOOL CLEAN-UP DAY


SATURDAY, MARCH 9


FROM 9 UNTIL 12 NOON





VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO


DUST, CLEAN WINDOWS, WEED THE GARDEN, ETC.


PLEASE BRING DUST CLOTHS, GLOVES, RAKES, HOES, PAPER TOWELS, ETC.











First Communion 


Parent/Student 


Meeting


Saturday, March 2


10:00 a.m.


or 


Monday, March 4


6:30 p.m.





ST. PATRICK’S DAY


CAN DRIVE/TAG DAY


WEDNESDAY, MARCH 13


Jeans, tee-shirts/sweat shirts &


Tennis shoes


(WEAR LOT’S OF GREEN!!)


Ties, socks, hair ribbons, etc.



































BISHOP KENNY WILL BE VISITING THE 8TH GRADE CLASSES ON MONDAY, MARCH 11TH, @ 8:15 A.M.


REGISTRATION MATERIALS 


WILL BE PROVIDED TO 


INTERESTED STUDENTS


PARENTS ARE WELCOME!








PEP-RALLY


TAG DAY





TUESDAY


MARCH 5    





JEANS,


SCHOOL RELATED


TEE SHIRT,


TENNIS SHOES





THANKS TO 


JOSH KROEGER’S


GREAT SOCCER


GOAL!!!

















MARCH BINGO SCHEDULE





AFTERNOON:  2:30-6:30 (8 Workers)


March   2	Barker, B./Barker, L./Diaz, M./Power, J./Brennan, J./Love, M./Weeder, R./Cram, R.


March   9     Hammond, A./Kuhlman, A./Perez, P./Russell, M./Hagerty, Q./Martinic, J./ HELP!!!!!!!!   


 2 WORKERS NEEDED


March 16    Valore, B. /  HELP!!!!!! 


7 WORKERS NEEDED


March 23    Truax, F. / HELP!!!!!


7 WORKERS NEEDED


March 30     HOLY SATURDAY





EVENING:  6:30-10:30 (4 WORKERS)


March  2     Schwartz, R./Fiore, C./Cram, R.     HELP!!!!!!  1 WORKER NEEDED


March  9    Galazka,/ Montgomery, M./   


HELP!!!!!!  2 WORKERS NEEDED


March 16   Love, D. / 


HELP!!!!!! 3 WORKERS NEEDED


March  23  Bailey, K./ Lawson, L.


HELP!!!!!! 2 WORKERS NEEDED


March 30    HOLY SATURDAY























SECOND GRADE


ITBS TESTING


MARCH 25, 26 & 27





PLEASE ENCOURAGE:


Plenty of Sleep the night before


A good healthy breakfast


& bring #2 Pencils





WE ARE PROUD OF:





SHANE MOBLEY


ALEX NUNZIANTE


KALEIGH HARDER


MARIELLE HARDER





THESE STUDENTS PARTICIPATED IN “THE SHERLOCK SOCIETY AT 


THE GLORIA MILLER MUSIC AND THEATRE!














CLASS PICTURES


WILL BE


TAKEN 


ON �TUESDAY


MARCH 19TH








� EMBED MS_ClipArt_Gallery.5  ���





EASTER VACATION BEGINS AT THE CLOSE OF SCHOOL


ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 27TH, @ 2:30/2:40 P.M.


CLASSES WILL RESUME, MONDAY, APRIL 8





HAVE A BLESSED EASTER HOLIDAY!











CONGRATS TO AMANDA WEGLICKI & ANDREA WILLETT-VOLLEYBALL


ALL-STARS FOR 2002!
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